S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 1st July 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Walters, Dr Outred, Mrs S Borrman, Mr Parker and Mr Marrow.

Apologies:  Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr I Jordan, Mr C Abbs, Mr R Gardner, Dr P Tasker and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 17th June 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Parker, seconded by Rev Tate with one abstention all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, Objectives and Policies:  
Mr Price informed members that all the Policies had now been looked at and the amendments circulated. 
Mr Price stated that once the Preferred Options are released by the Borough Council, any further necessary amendments can be made.

Mr Price referred to an email which Mrs Kirby had circulated to all Project Group members regarding matrices showing sustainability appraisals to compare policies against objectives. Mr Price had asked members to check his assessments to see if they were in need of adjustment.
After brief discussion, members felt that they needed more time to read through the information. It was agreed that the matter would be discussed at the next Project Group meeting.

Mr Price then went on to discuss Section 10, Risk Assessment.  Members discussed fully each of the items and the relevant amendments were noted.  Mrs Kirby stated that she would make the various amendments and circulate a revised copy to all members prior to the next meeting. 

A discussion took place regarding maps. Members felt that cycle/footways should be shown, as well as green spaces.

Miss Scott stated that she had found a website with various maps. She said that whilst the site is not particularly easy to use, it allows the maps to be amended with additional detail and labeled accordingly. 

Mr Price informed members that Mr Alan Gomm from the LDF team had kindly sent an email to the Parish Council providing details of various websites which may assist with mapping as well as details of his colleague who may be able to provide some advice.

Miss Scott agreed to make further investigations into mapping. She stated that she would contact Mr Lee Osler from the Borough Council’s Planning Department for further advice. Mr Parker and Mr Marrow stated that they would also make enquiries.
Members felt that the maps should include what the Parish has at present, for example cycle/footways and open spaces as well as things that residents feel are important to have. It was said that perhaps simple icons could be used to indicate certain areas.

Dr Outred stated that any new Doctors Surgery which is built would have to be large enough to serve both the residents of North and South Wootton.

Mr Price spoke briefly regarding a letter which had been received from Mr Mark Philpot, the Managing Director of One Planning. He said that Mr Philpot had been in touch to ask what the Parish Councils views were regarding development of an area of land at Nursery Lane. 

Mr Price explained that Mr Philpot would like to attend a meeting with the Parish Council to provide a clear picture of what One Planning has in mind. It was suggested that a meeting with One Planning could be arranged.  

Mr Price stated that the Preferred Options would be known by the end of July 2013. He said that when the figures are released there will be a 10 week consultation period running to 4th October 2013. It was said that the Parish Council can make further comment during that time. 

Mr Parker showed members a map from the 1998 base, he explained that the map shows the built up area. He said that large significant trees are included within the map.

Comment was made regarding the possibility of exchanging development sites. It was said that from the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire there is evidence to support the exchange of sites from the land West of Hall Lane to the area of land opposite ASDA on Grimston Road. 
Finally, Mr Price informed members that a recent Eastern Daily Press article had indicated that the proposed number of new homes had been reduced. He said at the Land West of Hall Lane the number had been reduced from 800 homes to 300 homes. It was said that the area at Knights Hill had figures reduced from 750 homes to 600 homes. Mrs Kirby circulated a copy of the article to all members.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 17th June 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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